
Winterton Community Academy 

Newport Drive, Winterton, Scunthorpe, North Lincolnshire, DN15 9QD 

Telephone: (01724) 732777 

email: reception@wintertonca.com 

Headteacher – Mr K Rowlands 

  
 

Ref: LD/ AW/uniform         9th February, 2023 

 
Dear parent / guardian, 

I hope that this letter finds you well and that you are starting to enjoy the longer days and slightly 

brighter evenings. 

Frustratingly, we are starting to see some variances in the standards of uniform slipping into school. I 
have included the body of my communication that I sent to you in September in this letter and ask 
that you please support The Academy in ensuring that your child/ren are suitably presented for school. 

A slip in standards will not be tolerated. 

 The uniform is simple as detailed below:  

Year 7 –white shirt, school tie and blazer with grey school trousers, tailored shorts or new skirt  

Year 8 – white shirt, school tie and blazer with grey school trousers, tailored shorts or new skirt  

Year 9 - white shirt, school tie and blazer with grey school trousers, tailored shorts or new skirt   

Years 10 & 11 – As we continue with the phased introduction of the ‘new uniform’, students in Years 
10 & 11 can wear the old or new uniform with grey or black trousers, tailored shorts or new skirt. 
(Please note that the only school skirt to be worn is the ‘new skirt’.  

Black school shoes (not trainers) should be worn by all students.  

Please note: 

Black tube skirts / black skirts / leggings / trainers / hoodies / Stone Island Jumpers / fluffy socks - are 
not part of the school uniform and should not be worn in school.   

In addition, false acrylic nails, false eyelashes, hooped earrings and nose hoops are not allowed.  These 
should not be worn in school for health and safety reasons.  

Students are permitted to wear one pair of stud earrings and one discrete nose stud. Hair should be 
of a natural colour and any makeup should be discrete and natural.  

If your son / daughter has an issue with uniform that needs rectifying, please communicate this with 
their tutor so that support and discretion can be applied.  

In the scenario where students are choosing to wear items that are not part of the school uniform, 
they will be issued with an afterschool detention.  

I would like to thank you for your support in encouraging and promoting high standards of uniform 
and appearance.  

 
 
Yours sincerely,  

 

 

Mrs Louise Daveran 

 

 

 


